73



74



Dear FTM:

This letter is in response to some remarks made by Andrew
in ““FTMs Meet in England.’’ This article

appeared in the June 1990 issue of FTM. To be fair to the

author, I have to say that I've also read similar comments in

many other places.

In the middle of a good and informative piece.F
[l commented that he was disappointed that there were
people at an FTM meeting *‘who still lived az wome= or who
hadn’t changed over and still looked distinctly like women, or
more precisely like butch lesbians.”’ The author went on to
say that it didn’t bother him if people thought he was a gay
man, but ‘it does if people consider me to be a lesbian
because I'm TS."”’

I'm a butch lesbian who has introduced many other women
to gender play. I've had many friends and lovers who fall at
different points along that spectrum the shrinks call ‘‘gender
dysphoria.’’ This includes women who want to cross-dress as
men solely during sexual play, women who live some of the
time as men and some of the time as women, butch dykes like
myself who are sometimes mistaken for men, FTMs who take
hormones but have no surgery, and FTMs whao are planning
on having varying types of surgery when they can afford it.
Thus far, I've not had a lover or friend who had completed
‘‘gender reassignment,’’ unless you count my correspond-
ence with Lou Sullivan.

I've lost track of how many times I've taken my friends
shopping for their first male clothing, made somebody a dildo
harness or prosthetic penis they could wear in their pants and
taught them how to fuck or piss using these devices, copied
off my entire set of FTM and other reading, sat through
telephone calls late at night when somebody was despondent
or suicidal, bound someone’s breasts down, given somebody
their hormone shot, told somebody it was OK to use the
men's room, encouraged my rowdier or more self-destructive
friends to adopt more positive male role models, etec.

1 admit ’s remarks made me wonder why
['ve bothered. Many people write to FTM despairing of the
lack of support. himself is angry because
post-op FTMs are reluctant to attend events and help FTMs
who are not fully transformed.

There seems to be a hierarchy, with post-op FTMs at the
top, those who've had some surgery on the second rung,
those who merely take hormones below them, and of course,
gender-dysphoric or butch lesbians are hardly worth
mentioning. Post-op FTMs who subscribe to this hierarchy
of course feel the same way about |l tbat be feels
about butch dykes.

Need I say that this pisses me off? How dare anyone imply
that my identity is any less valid than his own? It has taken
me years of hard work and education to accept myself, to find
a workable, healthy balance between the negative feelings I
have about being born female and my intense sexuality.
Given the limitations of surgery, the side-effects of hormones
and the fact that it’s unlikely that [ would ‘‘read’’ as male
even after gender reassignment, I have constructed a social
and sexual life that lets me have what I want in fantasy with-
out destroying my ability to make a living, have friends, or
function in the real worid.

There’s no mention in Hs article of the
emotional and social risk I and other dykes take when we
befriend or bed FTMe. Do you know how many times l've
been threatened with violence because I'm out with an FTM?
How many times other lesbians have given me shit because
I'm bringing “male energy’’ into women’'s space? After
being a good daddy for so many of you boys, I'm not about to
be told that I shouldn’t participate in your community. It
seems cruel and pointless to make anyone feel unwelcome
who is willing to lend support, friendship, and sex to FTMs.

Let’s face it, many FTMs come out of the lesbian commu-
nity and will basically remain there, because that is the
environment where they are most likely to find understand-
ing and companionship. The gender reassignment process is
far from perfect. There is a lot to be said for stopping short of

75

irreversible surgery, if that is the point at which you find
Deace with yourself. Every transsexual has to make a deeision
about how to regard his own past, but I don’t think it's very
healthy to deny a lesbian history. You can’t criticize feminist
lesbians for being anti-transsexual if you secretly feel we are
second-rate men and express shame about being in our
company.

I know the community of the ‘‘differently gendered’’ is
always under attack, so I want to emphasize that I don't
intend to trash anyone. | want Andrew and
everybody who reads FTM to have the kind of life, bodies,
and sexual partners that will make them happy. But if we
don't examine some of our own assumptions and prejudices,
we limit the opportunity for personal growth that our differ-
ence has given us.

Pat Califia

Dear FTM,

I am the coordinator of a support group for intersexed and
asexual people. Intersexed people are those who have
medical conditions that are known variously as hermaphrodit-
ism, pseudo-hermaphroditism, ambiguous genitalia, gonadal
dysgenesis, or eunuchism, among others. Finding Our Own
Ways is a forum for people to explore ways of being our-
selves, in a setting free of pressure to define ourselves in
terms of maleness or femaleness, and a source of support for
asexuality and non-traditional gender identification as legiti-
mate and non-pathological lifestyles. Membership is open to
anyone who is asexual, or whose gender is other than male or
female, or who wishes to support the group’s goals. Contact
is primarily by means of our newsletter; sample copy avail-
able for $1.00 plus a self-addressed stamped envelope. Write
Finding Our Own Ways, P O Box 1545, Lawrence KS 66044.

Sincerely,

Taoby

Dear FTM,

Here is a new letter from Holland. I have had a lot of -
reactions from readers of the FTM magazine. I have so much
letters to write, so I didn’t have time to write earlier to you.

If there are some guys who have wrote a letter to me, but
who didn’t have any reaction, please write me again. Some-
times there will go something wrong with the post. So I
received a letter from someone in England who seems to have
changed his address. So I'm very sorry if someone takes time
to write to me and got no response.

Our group is very interested to hear about the people in
other countries. There are a lot of people who are reading the
magazine at our meetings because [ always will take it with
me to a meeting. We have every two months a meeting. A lot
of people do think it's not enough when we have meetings
every threemonths.

It’s always a great pleasure to see the folks again. The next
time we will discuss the item: ‘‘Why do we grow old so fast?’’
This item has my interest because just ten years ago, when I
was 25 years, I looked 18 years. Now I am 36 years and I look
36 years old, but I feel like 50 years. I have seen so much in
my little world, a lot more than other people of my age. This
phenomencon is well-conscious by a ot of people of our group.

How do you feel? Perhaps someone will write about this
item? Are there more people who have the feeling to have
become a grown-up in a very short time? I'm very anxious to
hear from you. I have to send you very kindly greetings from
our Mannengroup. Please note the changes in my telephone
number.

Jean van Agrle
Mannengroep Nederland
Hemelsbleekweg 10
5425 PB Mortel

The Netherlands
04923-64624



76



77



78



79



80





